No.J.12011/3/2004-1A.1 (CIE)

Government of India

Ministry of Environment and Forest

Paryavaran Bhavan

CGO Complex, Lodhi Road

New Delhi 110003

Dated: 29.11.04

To

The Principal Secretary,

Urban Development Department,

Government of Manipur

Secretariat Complex

Imphal – 795001

Sir,

1. We understand from the Newspaper Reports that the Government of Manipur has proposed to build a new Capital Complex for the State. It is also reported that that Honorable Prime Minster has recently laid the foundation stone for the new capital complex.

2. You may please be informed that the project such as the proposed new capital complex is covered under the recent amendment to the EIA Notification, 1994 dated 7.7.04. under the Notification, now town projects along with new construction activities require mandatory environmental clearance from the Government of India. The procedures are laid out in the EIA Notification, 1994 which include preparation of detailed environmental impact assessment/environmental management plan report and conduct of public hearing by the State Pollution Control Board. Only after proceedings of the PH and other documents are received in this Ministry, the proposal could be considered by the Expert Committee constituted under the Notification. You are requested to take up immediate action to ensure that no violation of the EIA Notification dated 7.7.04 takes place.

3. We have also taken up the matter with the Ministry of Urban Development, Government of India for similar action.

4. Looking forward for early response from you in the matter.

Yours Sincerely

Signed

(S.Shiva Kumar)

Director (IA)

Telefax: 24360695

Email: biossk@menf.nic.in
